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 What When 

Curriculum Day—Pupil free day Tomorrow—Friday 10th May 

2025 Prep information session Tuesday 14th May 5 to 6pm at school 

School Council meeting—6.30pm Wednesday 22nd May 

Grade 5/6 sport practice Friday 24th May 

Grade 5/6 sport practice Friday 7th June 

 
“Every Day Counts” 

If your child is absent from school we must have a note, phone call or you can 
also enter the reason directly onto COMPASS to explain the  
absence. This is required by the Department for our records. 

No assembly due to Curriculum Day 

Contact School Council: rceps.schoolcouncil@gmail.com 

2025 Prep Information Session—Tuesday 14th May (5 to 6pm) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have a       
student starting 
Prep next year, 
please come along 
next Tuesday at 
5pm for a 1 hour 
information session. 
Also, please let   
others know who 
may also have a 
child starting school 
in 2025.  
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Class Awards: 
Prep:  Billie Slorach for being a brave learner this week.  It was fantastic to watch you share your 

narrative using your story map with the class, even though you felt a little bit nervous.  We can’t wait 
to hear your story when it is finished!  We are so proud of you Billie.  Well done! 

Grade 1:  Kody Trinne for being a BRAVE learner in our class this week.  You have been showing 

that even when a task has seemed a bit challenging you are still willing to take a risk and have a go.  
Keep up the excellent effort Kody! 

Grade 2:  Sonny Glen for being a self-motivated learner.  Sonny, we have noticed how quickly you 

organise yourself for your learning and your willingness to help others.  You always display a positive 
attitude and a strong commitment to give your best effort in everything you do.  Keep up the super 
effort! 

Grade 3/4:  Denver Moralla for being a REFLECTIVE learner.  You were able to read through your 

writing and reflect on what you had done well and where you need to go to next in your learning.  
You recognised that you were being reflective when you said “It’s like I’m being my own teacher!”  
Keep it up Denver! 

Grade 4/5: Makayla Searle for being a self-motivated learner.  Makayla, you have been working  

extremely hard this week.  It has been great to see you remaining focussed and applying the strategies 
taught to you.  This has been particularly evident during Maths and Writing.  Congratulations on such 
a fantastic week.  You should be extremely proud!  

Grade 5/6:  Josh Smith for your outstanding demonstration of reflectiveness, particularly in your 

writing.  Your dedication to receiving and applying feedback from your peers has been truly  
commendable and sets a remarkable example for your classmates.  Your willingness to reflect on your 
writing, accept constructive criticism and actively seek ways to showcase your maturity and  
commitment to excellence.  Well done Josh.  Keep up the super effort! 
 

 
 
 
 
Mother’s Day Stall 
Today the students had a chance to purchase Mum a 
gift for Mother’s Day on Sunday. Thank you to Nikki 
Lambert for spending time pricing the gifts earlier in 
the week.  
Also, thank you to the parents (Daniel, Ged and    
Chrissy) for coming into school and helping the  
students purchase a gift for Mum.  
 



 
 
 

Birthdays 
Jayden Newey, Leni Beasley, Estelle Osmond, Emily Smith. 

Dress Up Day last Friday 
Last Friday the Junior School Council had a day to celebrate the   
success of one of our Grade 5 students. Jai Lawson-Chapman  drives 
go-carts in the junior division and he recently competed in the    
Australian Titles in Queensland. Jai finished 3rd in the Victorian 
Championships which enabled him to qualify for the Australian 
Championships. 
In Queensland Jai finished 12th which is a fantastic                         
accomplishment...12th in the Country for his age division!!! 
The JSC wanted to support the family with a dress up day and gold 
coin donation. The students managed to raise $180 which was    
donated directly to the family to support their racing expenses.  
The JSC members also spent a lunch time making some sweet treats; 
chocolate racing cars and green jelly cups (Jai’s racing colours) to 
give to all the students.  

Curriculum Day– Friday 10th May 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

                                                                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prep And Grade 1 Special Ladies—Celebrating Mother’s Day. 
Yesterday the students in Prep and Grade 1 invited the special ladies in their lives to spend the         
afternoon with them at school. It was an early Mother’s Day celebration.  
There were special tasty treats, pampering and some quality time spent together.  
Thank you to everyone who came along for the afternoon. 


